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January 25, 2023

Senate Bill 10 — Department of Natural Resources — Documents — Digital or Electronic Issuance

Dear Chairman Feldman and Members of the Committee:

| am writing to introduce Senate Bill 10 — Department of Natural Resources — Documents — Digital or
Electronic Issuance. This bill would require the Department of Natural Resources to make available and
issue all licenses, stamps, permits, registrations, or certificates authorized by the Natural Resources
Article in a digital or electronic format.

As | am sure you are aware, important documents are increasingly available in both electronic and
physical formats, empowering our citizens to choose the method that they prefer. Our State’s laws and
policies should reflect this fact. This legislation would ensure that Marylanders who choose to fish,
hunt, or engage in other activities requiring a license, permit, or other document from DNR are able to
carry and display that document in the manner of their choosing.

Some Marylanders who are very active in hunting and fishing need to hold numerous licenses, permits,
and stamps to engage in all of the activities for which they are authorized. This bill would permit these
individuals to have these documents on their phone rather than carrying around all of these physical
licenses. While legislation passed two years ago gave this option to the holders of some DNR licenses
and stamps, the law as currently structured leaves it to the General Assembly to pass legislation
authorizing any specific additional licenses to be issued electronically. | believe that it is time for DNR to
provide this option for all licenses, stamps, permits, registrations, and certificates.

It is important to note that this legislation would not eliminate paper licenses. This bill would give

Marylanders the choice of how they want to carry these documents. | respectfully request a favorable
report on Senate Bill 10. Thank you for your consideration.

S

Sincerely,

Senator Jack Bailey



